City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Yes to an Olympic Wage! (File # 14-1371-S13)

1 message

Philip Brooks <pbrooks@anonymouscontent.com> Wed, Dec 11, 2024 at 11:46 AM
Reply-To: pbrooks@anonymouscontent.com
To: cd10@lacity.org, andrew.westall@]acity.org, clerk.cps@]acity.org

Councilmember Heather Hutt,

To ensure that tourism workers are healthy and housed, | urge the Council to vote YES to the
Olympic Wage for hospitality workers. We should be working to strengthen and expand worker
protections— NOT diminish them.

Thank you,

Philip Brooks
pbrooks@anonymouscontent.com
4433 Don Tomaso Dr 3

Los Angeles, California 90008



